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QuickPoint! - Trust is Earned, Not Given 

 

By John A. Charles, Jr. 

 

 

The Portland School Board (PPS) wants voters to approve a construction bond 
measure of $1.8 billion in May. If approved, the measure would authorize the Board 
to impose taxes on all properties within the district to pay the principal and interest 
on bonds for the next 30 years. The total cost of debt service would likely be $3.5 
billion or more. 
 
In any bond campaign, advocates are saying to voters, “trust us.” Should we trust the 
school board? 
 
No. 
 
Voters approved a $1.2 billion school bond measure in 2020, which allocated $311 
million to rebuild Jefferson high school. Four years later, the budget has been 
increased to $491 million, but there is no school. 
 
The 2020 bond also included $60 million to create something called the Center for 
Black Student Excellence. None of the money has been spent, and no one at the 
district can even explain what the Center will be, who will operate it, or how many 
students it will serve. 
 
In 2022, the state legislature gave PPS $120 million to relocate Tubman middle 
school. The money hasn’t been spent, and the district now admits there are no 
available sites for a new school in NE Portland. 
 
The school board needs to show that it can manage money before asking voters for 
more. 
 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

John A. Charles, Jr. is President and CEO of Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 

market public policy research organization. 

 

Attention editors 

and producers: 

 

Cascade Commentaries are 

provided for reprint in 

newspapers and other 

publications, with credit 

given to author(s) and 

Cascade. Contact Cascade 

to arrange print or broadcast 

interviews on this 

commentary topic. 

 

 

Please contact: 

 

Cascade Policy Institute 

4850 SW Scholls Ferry Rd.   

Suite 103 

Portland, Oregon 97225 

 

Phone: (503) 242-0900 

Fax: (503) 242-3822 

 

www.cascadepolicy.org 

info@cascadepolicy.org 

 

Cascade Policy Institute is a tax-exempt educational organization as defined under IRS code 501 (c)(3). Nothing appearing in 

this Cascade Commentary is to be construed as necessarily representing the views of Cascade or its donors. The views expressed 

herein are the author’s own.  

 


